
 
Resurrection Catholic Primary School 
 

51 Gum Road,  Kings Park 3021 
Telephone: (03) 8312 6312  Fax: (03) 9366 6154   Absence Line:  (03) 8312 6333 
website: www.rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 
email:  principal@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 
 

Our Vision:    At Resurrection Catholic Primary School, we learn passionately, we serve joyfully, we care. 
 
Todayôs Prayer ï I am the Bread of Life. When the people saw that neither Jesus nor his disciples were there, they got into 
ōƻŀǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊƻǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ /ŀǇŜǊƴŀǳƳ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ WŜǎǳǎΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƘƛƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛŘŜΣ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ ΨwŀōōƛΣ ǿƘŜƴ 
ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƳŜ ƘŜǊŜΚΩ WŜǎǳǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΥ  ΨL ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ Ƴƻǎǘ ǎƻƭŜƳƴƭȅΣ you are not looking for me because you have seen the signs 
but because you had all the bread you wanted to eat. 
Do not work for food that cannot last, but work for food that endures to eternal life, the kind of food the Son of Man is 
offering you, for on him the Father, God ƘƛƳǎŜƭŦΣ Ƙŀǎ ǎŜǘ Ƙƛǎ ǎŜŀƭΦΩ 
¢ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΣ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ƛŦ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ǿŀƴǘǎΚΩ WŜǎǳǎ ƎŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊΣ Ψ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ 
ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ DƻŘΥ ȅƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜ ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǎŜƴǘΦΩ {ƻ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘΣ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ǎƛƎƴ ǿƛƭƭ ȅƻǳ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǳs that we should 
believe in you? What work will you do? Our fathers had manna to eat in the desert; as Scripture says: άHe gave them bread 
from heaven to eat.έΩ 
Jesus answered: ΨL ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳ Ƴƻǎǘ ǎƻƭŜƳƴƭȅΣ it was not Moses who gave you bread from heaven, it is my Father who gives you 
the bread from heaven, the true bread; for the bread of God is that which comes down from heaven and gives life to the 
ǿƻǊƭŘΦΩ Ψ{ƛǊΣΩ ǘƘŜȅ ǎŀƛŘ, ΨƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ōǊŜŀŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΦΩ WŜǎǳǎ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘΥ ΨL ŀƳ ǘƘŜ ōǊŜŀŘ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΦ  He who comes to me will never 
be hungry; ƘŜ ǿƘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ƛƴ ƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǘƘƛǊǎǘΦΩ   Exodus 16: 2ς4 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS    Term 3  - Week 4 - Thursday 9 August 2018 

Grade 3/4 Swimming Fri Term 3 Rms 11, 13, 14, 15, 16 & 17 ï every Friday during Term 3 

Grade 5/6 Swimming Mon Term 3 Rms 18, 19, 20, 21, 22 &23 ï every Monday during Term 3 

District Athletics Fri 17 Aug Keilor Park Athletics track 8:45am ï 3:15pm 

Book Week M-F 20-24 Aug Theme:  Find Your Treasure ï Costume parade Friday  

Fete Sat 8 Sept 40
th
 Anniversary School Fete 

Art Show Tu & Wed 11/12 Sept Resurrection Art Show 

NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
LǘΩǎ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ Today all families will be receiving the 2018 Insight SRC survey information. This year, we are all asked to 
complete the survey online. You will have until August 24

th
 to complete them. The results of these surveys help with the ongoing 

improvement and development of the school, our programs and our future directions. Results from previous surveys have 
informed staff conferences and parent information sessions. Please contact the office if you need help with accessing the online 
survey. We thank you in advance for your participation. 
 
Reporting an Absence  We thank you for your patience while we iron out the bugs in our new attendance system. In line with 
State Government requirements, we have now set up an Absence Line to notify us if your child/ren is/are to be away from 
school. Please see further information about this service in this newsletter. You may also be notified if your child/ren is/are late 
for school ς teachers will usually mark the attendance roll between 8:55 and 9:00am, if your child arrives after this time they will 
be marked late. Sometimes the teacher has not had the opportunity to mark a child present once lessons have started. If your 
child is running late for school, you must sign them in at the office. 
 
Carparks, Driveways Over the past couple of weeks, we have noticed a number of parents stopping in Gum Rd and Myuna Dve 
to drop their child/ren at school ς ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŜǾŜƴ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŀŎƪ ǎŜŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ǎƛŘŜΗ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 
are parking legally in the surrounding streets and that children are exiting the car safely (from the passenger side of the vehicle). 
 
No Smoking on School/Church Grounds  
Please kindly note that smoking is prohibited on our school/church grounds at all times. 

 
May God bless you, 
John Connors 
PRINCIPAL  



BUNNINGS BBQ   

Sunday 19 August 2018 - 

Caroline Springs. 

 

Thank you to those that have volunteered so we 

can go ahead with the Bunnings BBQ next 

weekend.  Having 3 volunteers per hour is good 

but having 4 would be better for the busier times.   

                                                                                             Can you help fill the yellow timeslots?  

100 DAYS OF PREP 
 
This week the Prep students celebrated 100 days of school.  The students & teachers dressed up and they 
had a great day celebrating all things ñ100ò 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL FEES  
Term 3 School fees are now due.  School Fee accounts will be sent home soon, with the eldest child. 
For the families that have Direct Debits in place this account is only for your records. 
Thank you to the families that have already paid the school fees.  
 

FATHERS DAY ï WRAPPING & STALL 
Wrapping Father's Day Gifts will be on Tuesday the 28 August at 9am in the Magdalene Room. 
Father's Day Stall will be on Wednesday the 29 August at 9am to 1pm in the Magdalene Room.  
Please leave your name at the office if you are able to help, or let Lisa now via fb or sms (0403 160 333) 

 

 
PARENT HELPERS PREP- GRADE 2  

 
Dear Parents,  
We would like some parent helpers across the junior classrooms especially on a Monday 
to help with readers.  
If you are able to help, please speak to Teresa Rossitto.  
 

 

 
ART SHOW 
Please mark these dates in your diary.   
Our famous Resurrection Art Show will be held on: 
Tuesday 11th September 3.30-5pm and  
Wednesday 12th September 3.30-6pm 
 

 

 
LOST PROPERTY ï reminder to please check lost property as all items remaining will be donated to 2nd hand 
uniform this week.  

 

 
SCHOOL HOURS 
Please be reminded that school hours are 8:50am - 3:15pm 

School grounds are supervised from 8:30am - 3:30pm  

If you are running late for 3:15pm pick up, please call the office to let us know.  

  

LITERACY NEWS ð BOOK WEEK ð 20-14 AUGUST 

 

Book week is now only 2 weeks away!  

 

The theme for book week is ôFind Your Treasureõ. Students are encouraged to 

dress up as their favourite book character or related to the theme of treasure.  

Costumes do not need to be costly, think ahead and get creative. 

 

The book week parade will be held on Friday 24th of August at 9:30am 

Parents are welcome to come and watch the parade.  



 

SCHOOL HOURS & REPORTING ABSENCES FROM SCHOOL                                       ABSENCE PHONE NO.  8312 6333 
 
We have started the SMS alert service when a child is marked ñUnexplained absenceò.   
We thank you for your patience while we fine tune the process to allow the system to work most efficiently. 
 
Please note our school hours are: 
8:50am Music - Prepare and get ready to go into class 
8:55am All students should be in class and ready to start the day 
9:00am Teacher takes the attendance roll. 
 
Any students not in class for the roll at 8:55am may be marked as an ñUnexplained Absenceò, therefore it is 
very important that students are at school by 8:50am 
 
If your child is away from school you should call the Absentee line on 8312 6333 by 9am and leave a 
message with your childôs name, room number, and expected date of return to school. 
 
The system is set up to send an SMS to any parent listed with a mobile number.  If this needs to be 
adjusted, please contact the office. 
 
If you do receive an SMS, please call the office on 8312 6312  
 
If you have an upcoming absence, e.g. holidays, appointments, etc. please notify us before hand to avoid 
receiving an SMS 
 
Thank you  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Feelings and Emotions  
 
Emotional skills include being able to recognise, express, understand and manage a wide range of feelings. These skills are important for a childôs ability to learn to 
interact successfully with others and the world around them. 
 
Children who can understand and manage their feelings, stay calm and enjoy their experiences, are more likely to develop a positive sense of self and be better 
equipped to learn at school.  
 
Children develop emotional skills through their relationships with the important people in their lives. They learn to manage their emotions and feelings by observing 
how others respond and how those important people react and respond to them. 
 
Here are some ways to help your child manage his or her emotions: 

¶ Soothe your child when they are upset. Be warm, caring and responsive to your child. 

¶ Model effective ways to manage feelings e.g. ñIôm feeling upset, I just need some time to calm down.ò Show your child that having difficult feelings is 

part of everyday life 

¶ Encourage your child to talk about their feelings and to help them to explain why they are feeling that way. Problem solve ways to become calm and 

move on to more pleasant activities.  

¶ Talk about feelings in every day conversations. Name feelings in yourself and others, not just focusing on feelings of sadness and anger, but also 

happiness, surprise and being excited. Link emotions to behaviours that occur during every day experiences e.g. ask your child how they felt when a 

particular thing happened.  

¶ Try to understand the meaning of your childôs behaviour and respond accordingly 

¶ Teach children to consider the feelings of others e.g. show them how to comfort a child who has fallen over.  

Shared book reading is also a great way to teach your child about feelings and emotions. Here are some tips for reading together: 

¶ Encourage your child to think about how a character in the story might be feeling and why.  

¶ Ask your child open ended questions to encourage him or her to connect with the story on a deeper level e.g. ñWhy does the boy feel sad?ò  

¶ Discuss with your child what the character could do calm down or feel better.  

¶ Study the facial expressions of the characters and describe how they might be feeling by the way they look e.g. down turned lips indicate sad or upset; 

furrowed brow indicates confused or angry. Both you and your child could copy these facial expressions in the mirror. 

¶ Link charactersô emotions to your childôs previous experiences e.g. ñRemember the time when you fell over, you felt sad. What did we do to make you 

feel better? Do you think that would help the character in the story to feel better too?ò 

¶ Re-enact the story! Children gain a more sophisticated understanding of a story by acting it out.  

 



 

FETE NEWS ï SATURDAY 8 SEPTEMBER 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
The planning continues for the 40th anniversary school fete 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteering 
We need your help please  

Thank you to those that have already volunteered  
We are still looking for a few more helpers please,  
so please consider and return the volunteer form. 

Fete 
Rides 

 
Donôt 
forget  

to  
return 
your 

 wristband 
order  
forms  
for 
the 

early  
bird 
price 
of 

$30  
per 

child. 

Share the news about our fete 

Please share the news about our upcoming fete with all your 
family, friends & neighbours.  If you are on facebook an event has 
been created and shared through the Resurrection Parish page ï 

please invite and share as much as possible. 

2nd 
Hand 
books 
Thank you 

for the 
2nd hand 

book 
donations 

so far. 
Please 

continue to 
place your  
pre loved 

books in the 
donation 
box in the 

school office 

foyer. 



Attention Grade 5 students.   

Enrolment into Catholic Secondary  schools will soon close .  

 

CATHOLIC REGIONAL COLLEGE CAROLINE SPRINGS  

ENROLMENT FOR YEAR 7, 2020  
 

All parents of current Year 5 students who are zoned to Catholic Regional College Caroline Springs have until 3 
August 2018 to submit their applications for enrolment for Year 7 in 2020. This is the final date of acceptance for 
applications. 
  
Parents who have children attending the College and have siblings in Year 5 will still need to complete an enrolment 
form. 
 
You can download the application form from our College website. 
http://www.crccs.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/24/p/enrolment-

form/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.crccs.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/24/p/enrolment-form/
http://www.crccs.catholic.edu.au/enrolment-information/24/p/enrolment-form/
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